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From the Principal’s Desk 
 

 

This week we welcomed 2 inspirational world 
leaders of education. 
Ron Berger and Gwyn ap Hari have been in South 
Australia sharing their stories of successful 
schools both in the USA and UK. Both men are 
inspirational leaders working for excellence in 
schools and a strengths based curriculum for 
children to shine. Ron has written 8 educational 
books sharing a culture of real world learning and 
opportunities for students to improve their 
communities in a meaningful way. It was such a 
pleasure to host them in our school and have our 
students sit down for a podcast with Ron. You 
can view the full podcast on our school Facebook 
pages. 

 

 

Some personal news, for  2025 I have accepted 
a role within the Department for Education to 
help design training courses for all levels of 
departmental staff. This course development 
will help enact the department’s new strategy. 
The strategy wants schools to focus on ‘Learner 
Agency’, ‘Wellbeing’, teaching students to be 
‘effective learners’ and ‘equity and excellence’, 
all elements that our school shows strength in. 
 
It has been a very hard decision for me to step 
out of the school I love and have put countless 
hours into. We have an amazing and unique 
community here which will continue to flourish 
under Russell’s leadership. My initial contract is 
for 1 year and Russell will step up as acting 
Principal in my absence.  
I have really appreciated the work of governing 
council and the work that many of you do to 
support our community. 
I look forward to celebrating the end of year with 
our families at the concert on 4th December. 
 

 

Marg Clark 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 4, 2024  14th October – 13th December 
 

November 22nd  Reception transition visit 1 

  29th  Reception transition visit 2 
December 2nd  Governing Council Dinner 
  4th  End of year concert 
  10th  Year 6 Graduation 
 12th  Class transition visits and reports home                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

13th  Last day 2:15 finish 
 
   

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

 
 

 

Room 5 – Maths Play 
This term, the reception students in room 5 have 
been participating in maths play.  
During maths play, the students move through a 
range of play experiences to consolidate and practice 
numeracy skills that have been taught during maths 
lessons.  
The skills include counting, understanding and using 
numbers and practicing number formation.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

PNTV short Film 
This week, we are thrilled to premiere our brand-
new PNTV short film ‘The Ripple Effect’, directed 
by the talented Dash and Zayra.  We couldn’t be 
prouder of these students for creating such an 
incredible piece of art they’ll cherish for years. A 
special thank you to Patrick and the entire T15 
class for their participation and dedication in 
bringing this project to life. 
 
In a world where a single act of kindness can 
change everything, "The Ripple Effect" tells a 
poignant and heartwarming story of 
transformation and empathy. Our film begins 
with a new student, a girl who arrives at school 
only to be met with bullying and isolation. She 
feels utterly alone, her spirit weighed down by 
the harsh treatment from her peers. 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yW4RLF-644M 



 

 
 

 

   



 

 
 

 

 
 
The Premier's Reading Challenge is a literacy 
engagement program that was introduced by the 
Premier in 2004 to encourage students to read more 
books and enjoy reading to improve literacy levels.  
The Challenge requires students to read 12 books 
between the beginning of the school year and early 
September.  
 
This year we had a total of 306 students who 
completed the Premier’s Reading challenge!  This 
means 75% of our school students participated in the 
Challenge. 
 
83 students receive participation certificates for their 
first year of participation. 
 
55 students receive Bronze Awards for two years 
participation.  
72 students receive Silver Awards for three years 
participation.  
55 students receive Gold Awards for four years 
participation.  
19 students have participated for five years, and have 
achieved the Champion Award this year:  
 
 
We would also like to congratulate the following 14 
students who have achieved the Legend Award this 
year, for six years participation:  
 

Ivanna Ziaan  Enzo   
Sama  Arya  Mia  
Poppy R Alina  Christian 
James  Charlie Y Genevieve 
Ava K  Gauravie 
 
This year, we also congratulate the 8 students who 
have achieved the Hall of Fame Honour, meaning 
they have participated in the Premier’s Reading 
Challenge for seven years.  
 

Dash  Zayra  Buddhima 
Naksh Victoria Anahita 
Rose  Claire 
 
To all our students, Congratulations on your 
persistence to complete the challenge.  The 
premier’s Reading challenge will start again on the 
first day of school next year. 
 

 
  



 

 
 

 

  
 


